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Executive Summary 
As outlined in rule 10.16 of the California Rules of Court, the Technology Committee oversees 
the Judicial Council’s policies concerning information technology. The committee assists the 
council by providing technology recommendations focusing on the establishment of policies that 
emphasize long-term strategic leadership and align with judicial branch goals. The committee is 
responsible for ensuring that specific projects approved and funded by the council comply with 
relevant council policies, proceed on schedule, and stay within scope and budget. This report 
summarizes the committee’s activities since the last Judicial Council internal committee written 
report, which was submitted for the council’s July 12, 2024, business meeting. 

Overview of Committee Meetings 
Information Technology Advisory Committee  
The Information Technology Advisory Committee (ITAC), overseen by the Technology 
Committee, held an open meeting on July 17, 2024. The committee reviewed and approved the 
proposed awards for the Language Access Signage and Technology Grant Program, Cycle 6, 
fiscal year 2024–25. 

Technology Committee  
The Technology Committee held an open meeting on August 12, 2024, to review and consider 
approval of the proposed awards for the Language Access Signage and Technology Grant 
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Program that were approved by ITAC. The committee approved the awards, which will be 
considered by the Judicial Council during its September meeting. 

The Technology Committee will hold an open meeting on September 9, 2024. During its May 
meeting, the committee approved a methodology for distribution of the fiscal year 2024–25 
IT Modernization Local Court Projects funding. However, due to potential budget constraints, 
the committee will reconsider the funding methodology and recommended allocations. If it is 
later determined that the IT Modernization Funding program is not impacted by these 
constraints, the committee will submit its initial approved recommendations to the council for 
consideration at its November meeting. 

 

 


